Date:

May 1, 2010

To:

The Cape Elizabeth Town Council

From:  

The Cape Elizabeth Recycling Committee
Subject: 
Pay Per Throw

Per  your request, the Cape Elizabeth Recycling Committee has discussed the Pay Per Throw (PPT) option.  During discussions we acknowledged that there are a number of potential challenges with how a program might apply to our town.  Challenges would include site configuration, lack of a gate house, and the number of available personnel.  The biggest challenge is a philosophical one, the change from a property tax funded program to a user fee system.  Based on the experiences of many other Maine towns, we have determined that a PPT program has the potential to increase recycling rates, thereby reducing waste disposal costs.  Because waste disposal costs constitute nearly 80% of the Transfer Station budget, we endorse the concept of moving forward with exploration of developing a PPT program.  

Given that PPT would mean a significant change for citizens, we recommend the following steps:

1) Develop a plan for PPT.  How would it work in Cape Elizabeth?  What would be the costs to the public and the town?  What revenue would it generate? How would revenues be spent?  

2) Offer educational outreach.  Share the plan with the public.  Teach the public about the current system and what changes a PPT system would bring.  We suggest articles in the local papers and at least one public meeting with presentations on how the process would work.  We further suggest a web page which carries plan information and educational information.
3) Allow time for feedback.  We suggest at least one public meeting using a format allowing dialogue, and we suggest that the aforementioned website include an email contact and a blog spot for comments. 
4) Let citizens voice their opinion.  We suggest a referendum to take place on election day in November to gauge public opinion.       
